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August 2022 

Out of hours work on Nelson Bay Road, Williamtown to Bobs 
Farm 

The NSW Government is upgrading a one-kilometre section of Nelson Bay Road, 
900 metres west of Marsh Road at Salt Ash to 1.9 kilometres east of Marsh Road at 
Bobs Farm to dual carriageway to improve travel time and safety. 

Transport for NSW has contracted Daracon to deliver this project. Work started in January 2022 and is 
expected to be complete in late 2023, weather permitting. 

The project team may need to work outside the approved work hours to carry out concrete and earthwork 
to ensure the project is completed as efficiently as possible.  

Normal work hours are between 7am to 6pm on weekdays and between 8am and 1pm on Saturday.  

The project team may need to work outside of these hours on occasion for the duration of the project, 
between 7am and 10pm on weekdays and 7am and 10pm on Saturdays.   

Out of hours work is required to ensure work is carried out as efficiently as possible and to mitigate the 
impact of recent wet weather on the project duration. We have included a map to show the location of the 
work. 

How will the work affect you? 

The out of hours work will involve the use of machinery that generates noise, however given the isolated 
work areas the work is not expected to impact nearby residents. 

Nearby residents will be notified at least 24 hours in advance of any out of hours work near their property. 

Traffic changes 
Lane closures and traffic control will be in place during the work and may affect travel times.  

There may be short term intermittent stops while a temporary 40 km/h reduced speed limit is in place 
through the work zones for the safety of motorists and workers. 

Please keep to speed limits and follow the direction of traffic controllers and signs. For the latest traffic 
updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic NSW App. 
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Contact 
If you have any questions, or complaints please contact the project information line on 1800 370 767.   

For more information on this project, visit nswroads.work/nbrsec1 

We thank you for your patience while this work is carried out. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and 
Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 370 767. 

Out of hours work, Nelson Bay Road, Williamtown to Bobs Farm, Section 1 
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